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AGENDA

1. Welcome

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of 1997 A.G.M.

4. Annual Report

5. Elections: Committee: President
Vice-President
Secretary
Treasurer

Committee Members (7)
Auditor:
Association Delegates: (2 + proxy)
Patrons:
Umpires Co-ordinator
6. Subscriptions for 1999 Season

7. Trophy Donations
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Patrons / Patronesses:

President:
Vice-President:
Secretary:
Treasurer:
Committee Members:

Association Delegates:

Canteen Co-Ordinator:
Umpires Co-Ordinator:

Records Officer:
Newspaper Reports:
Property Manager:
Social Committee:

Life Members:

TANUNDA NETBALL CLUB

Season 1998

Dr. A. C. Behrndt, Mrs. M. Lehmann,
Mrs. M. Heidenreich, Mrs. L. Fechner.

Mrs. Janette Schwartzkopff

Mrs. Jackie Harvey

Mrs. Debbie Miles

Mrs. Joy Wilksch

Mrs. Claire Hein, Mrs Wendy Matiner,
Mrs. Fiona Hawkes, Mrs. Sue Martin,
Mr. Ken Klingner, Mrs. Mary Weymouth,
Mrs. Marion Skarstrom.

Mrs. Marion Skarstrom, Mrs. Wendy Mattner,
Mrs. Sue Martin (proxy),

Mrs. Janette Schwartzkopff (proxy)
Mrs. Sdlly Hoffmann

Mrs. Kathy Marschall

Mrs. Claire Hein

Mrs. Fiona Hawkes

Mrs. Sue Martin

Mrs. Wendy Mattner, Mrs. Fiona Hawkes

Mrs. Marjorie Lehmann, Mrs. Lynne Lindner,

Mrs. Sue Fuller, Mrs. Edna Behrndt, Mrs. Thelma Murphy,
Mrs. Kathy Marschall, Mrs. Cheryl Kraehenbuhl,

*Mrs. Kay Hueppauff - deceased.



Senior Coaches:

Junior Coaches:

Sponsors:  Lynas Valley Ford

Mrs. Jo Buck (Senior 1)

Mrs. Janette Schwarizkopff (Senior 2)
Mrs. Sue Fuller (Senior 3)

Mrs. Rosalie Ward (Senior 4)

Mrs. Jackie Harvey (Senior 5)

Mr. Peter Hueppauff (Senior 6)

Miss Shannon Gepp (Intermediates)

Mrs. Fiona Hawkes (Junior 1)

Mrs. Tracey Hoklas & Mrs. Michelle Graetz (Junior 2)
Mrs. Wendy Mattner (Sub-Junior 1)

Mrs. Gayle Dawkins (Sub-Junior 2)

Mrs. Janine Walker (Sub-Junior 3)

Mrs. Lyn Hoklas (Modified)

Mrs. Sue Martin (Under 8's)

Wohlers Of The Barossa

Barossa Valley Crane Hire Barossa Express
Grant Burge Wines Ramp & Wave
Tanunda Snack Shack & Deli  Tanunda Pharmacy
Barossa Garden Centre Tanunda Hair Flair

Barossa Bakery & Wurst Haus House Proud Decor Centre
Tanunda Football Club G. & J. Evans Trophies



‘wwj

Senior 1 - Jo Buck

Coaching the Senior 1 team this season has been a most rewarding experience for me.

Unlike season 1997, | was able to concentrate fully on coaching a single team in a specific grade and this
enabled me to focus more fully on the task at hand. And my task was made so much easier by having a
band of players who trained hard and were committed to doing their best each week. It was an added
bonus to have Janette Schwartzkopff alongside of me coaching the Senior 2's, and together | think we
made a good team.

We began our pre-season work in February in the pool which was most welcome considering the heat.
We combined our pool fitness work with some court play to determine squads as quickly as possible.
From season '97’s team there were a few gaps to fill - but these were soon filled with some eager young
U17’s and the odd retiree.

The girls combined well as a team and the season ahead looked promising. We played Gawler Centrals
in round 1 and our confidence soared as we won that game by 54 goals. But we were quickly put in our
place in round 2 when we met Nuriootpa. In a more tightly contested game we eventually succumbed to
Nuri's persistence and lost

38-33. From here we only dropped one more game in the first half of the season finishing in second
place at the halfway mark.

In theory then, we really should have finished second at the end of the season - we could afford the
same two losses. However not only did we lose again to Nuriootpa, again by a margin of 5 goals, bui we
had a costly loss to Kapunda by the narrowest if margins in the second to last round of the season. So
much had hinged on the win the week before at South it all blurred into insignificance as Kapunda took
up the challenge of beating us and relegating us to third position at the end of the day. And by the time

we played Freeling in the last round we only managed to salvage fourth position and a spot in the first
semi.

We came up against a determined South who we had defeated twice previously - last both wins had
been by marrow margins so the work still had to be done. | decided to change our combination slightly for
this match and hopefully catch them off-guard. To a degree | think this worked but in the end it became a
game of wits, and who broke down first was liable to lose. South made the mistakes, gave us a look-in
and the rest is history.

Our preliminary final game was against Nuriootpa and | had plenty in terms of stimulus to win the game.
We honestly felt we were a better side, that we hadn’t performed at our best on our previous encounters
and ultimately we wanted to have another go at Freeling in the final. The giris played an excellent first
half, especially the second quarter. Unfortunately Nuriootpa came back strongly in the third and we never
quite regained our composure after that.

And so the season came to an abrupt finish with us making third position overall in season 1998.

Ultimately there is a distinct feeling of disappointment that we didn’t go further with a team that, on their
day, reminded me of the courage and determination of the Crows. South Gawler brought “the crow” out
of my girls this year and it was unfortunate we didn’t repeat such performances again against our other
two rivals.

Thankyou to all the girls in the Senior 1 team this year. Thanks for supporting me, for listening to me, for
accepting my decisions. Congratulations to the trophy winners -

Nikia Gepp (Best & Fairest), Lyn Hoklas (Runner-Up) and Amy Rohrlach (Rookie Of The Year).
Congratulations too to Kate Klingner who won Best & Fairest award for

Jaguars U17’s in Adelaide. Thanks to Kate and her folks who managed to get Kate from Adelaide to
wherever each week - it was great to have that extra flexibility in our squad and | appreciated the effort
and sacrifice made each week. To Kristin and Leanne - two great defenders who both had very
consistent seasons and who always worked so hard. And down the other end, thanks to Emma and



Robyn who were placed under extreme pressure each week. These two girls combined well and
demonstrated the strength of having youth and experience.

Thanks to the Management Committee for all their effort this season. Thanks again to Janette during our
finals campaign. To the parents who scored and supported us each week - thankyou also. Never under
estimate your support role - it is vital and greatly appreciated.

Finally, let me share with you a dream | have to one day .............................Jo Buck

Senior 2 - Janette Schwartzkopff

Early February trials saw the beginning of the 1998 season.

With four new recruits from lower divisions we started pre-season training Tuesday nights at the local
pool working on fitness and Thursday nights on skills and drills with senior 1’s. As the weather cooled
pool sessions stopped and Thursday night workout's increased.

As the first round approached our younger girls became anxious and nerves showed during the first six
or seven games, but this was to be expected and our more experienced players worked hard to help
them settle and support them knowing the big jump in standard and commitment they had now entered.

The second round saw a huge improvement in the confidence and skills of these girls, even though we
didn’t get through to finals.

To me that's what it is all about mixing experienced older players and younger ones with potential so that
we are continually feeding our top teams and not letting them stagnate.

I have enjoyed my season as coach and hope the team has as well, a big thanks to Jo Buck and the -
senior 1’s for all their support.

Trophy Winners:-
Best & Fairest (Tied) - Anna Boehm

- Janette Schwartzkopff
Best & Fairest Runner-up - Jo Buck

Most Improved - Jenny Noell



Senior 3 - Sue Fuller

The team:-
Shannon Gepp
Fiona Hawkes
Megan Heidenreich
Sue Hewitt
Tracey Hoklas
Trophy Winners:-

Best & Fairest
Best & Fairest Runner-Up
Coaches Trophy

-

Gabrielle Marschall
Sue Martin

Sonya Miegel
Marie Thom

Megan Heidenreich
Shannon Gepp
Marie Thom



Senior 4 - Rosalie Ward

Well there goes the season for 1998.

The night of our first training | was sitting eating tea when the phone rang. Janette Schwartzkopff asked if
I would be interested in coaching Senior 4's helping Sue Fuller who was doing the Senior 3’s. It didn’t
take too much thought as | was going out to training tryouts anyhow.

It took a few training nights to sort out two squads for 3 and 4's. Sue didn't know many of the girls so |

has to give her plenty of help and advice for her squad. We also had to wait for some fallout's from

Senior 2's before we could make up our final squads.

At last the season started and | had a squad of 9 plus myself for emergencies. This consisted of Annie )
Bryce, Kate Bodinnar, Sam Martin, Sarah McDonald, Krista Weymouth, Sarah Hahn, Karen Tonkin,
Michelle Graetz and Rachel Wohlers.

| was probably a bit luckier than Sue as | knew from previous years what positions these girls had played.
The season was a mixed one, with lots of good wins and some losses only by a small margin. Two teams
we couldn’t beat were Freeling and Nuriootpa, although not for want of trying. By the end of the last
game though we had gone from 5™ position to 3™ and going to face South Gawler in the 1% Semi Final.

I knew it wasn't going to be easy but it ended up that South Gawler couldn’t control their own mind
games and we kept it together for a good win. Next step was the Preliminary against Nuriootpa.
Unfortunately it wasn't our day and we lost the game but overall | was very happy with the girls giving it
their best shot which they did every game. If they weren't playing well | would soon let them know and to
their credit they responded well.

I would really like to thank the Senior 4 girls for putting up with me and for being a great bunch for the
coach. Also thankyou to our most consistent supporter Mr. Bob Weymouth, because the only game he
missed was when Krista wasn't available to play.

Thankyou to Sue Fuller and the Senior 3's girls for some serious and entertaining nights at training and ™y
for supporting our girls on Saturday’s. S

Thankyou to the Club for having me as coach and to our Sponsors for the trophies and awards
throughout the season.

Best & Fairest - Krista Weymouth
Best & Fairest Runner-Up (Tied) - Karen Tonkin and Rachel Wohlers
Coaches Trophy - Kate Bodinnar

Hope to see you all back out there in 1999 ready for another great season !1!!

Rosie Ward



Senior 5 - Jackie Harvey

Hi everyone,

Well even though we did start trail matches earlier, the senior 5 and 6 were still waiting on decisions from
“up above” ! Could we please try to make our decisions a bit quicker next year so as to give senior 5 and
6 a fair chance to a good start to the season.

The first week we played was in school holidays which made us short of players, therefore the
intermediate’s filled in for both senior 5 and 6. Finally once the decisions were made for senior 3 and 4
squads, we received a much needed centre court player.

Well we went through the season with two losses, four win’s, 3 losses, draw against Nuriootpa, 4 wins
and 2 losses. We ended up 5" on the premiership which was pretty good for seven intermediate’s and 2

experienced girls. Unfortunately we had Alicia sick with tonsillitis for two weeks and Emily hurt her ankle
two weeks before the end of season.

We had a few fun and games going to super circuit (we certainly learnt who was

unco-ordinated), then tried our own aerobics at the courts. | also attended the Association coaches
course at Nuriootpa and learnt different ball drills and exercises which we put into our training. | think the
young girls really leamt from the experienced girls and there was good team work between us all.

Allin all I think we had a great season with a great bunch of girls. Thankyou to all the girls for their
support and companionship. Senior 5 consisted:- Melinda Rosenzweig, Melissa Schilling, Lisa Kuhn,
Anna Klingner, Emily Crabb, Jodi Davenport,

Alicia Renshaw, Serena Linton. Senior 6 consisted:- Fiona Donald, Jasmine Giersch,

Debbie Miles, Sarah Rothe, Julia Van der Wijngaart, Mary Weymouth, Wendy Mattner,

Dianne Bartsch, Sally Hoffmann and Peter.

Yours sincerely, Jackie Harvey

Trophy Winners:-
Best & Fairest - Lisa Kuhn
Best & Fairest Runner-up - Alicia Renshaw

Team Player - Melissa Schilling



Senior 6 - Peter Hueppauff

The start of the season began very poorly with not enough players to fill the team.
We had to grab players from everywhere just to fill in a team. It was only by the fourth game that we had
a full team with stable players.

it was a very good season for us. We only lost one game at the beginning of the season, which was our
first game, and from then on we made sure we were the winning side each week. Very proudly we made
it through to the finals taking out the premiership by four goals.

The young girls in the team improved immensely during the season, and gained a great deal of
experience from the seniors. A big thanks goes to the seniors and to the girls for a fantastic season. It
was once again a pleasure to coach such a happy and vibrant team.

All the best for 1999 season of netball and thanks goes to Shannon Gepp for allowing me to use some of
her girls, and Jackie Harvey and team for training with us. I'd also like to thank the Tanunda Netball Club
for letting me once again coach this vear.

The Team:-

Sarah Rothe - Captain

Jasmine Giersch - Vice Captain
Julia Vander Wijngaart

Debbie Miles

Dianne Barisch

Mary Weymouth

Fiona Donald

Wendy Mattner

Sally Hoffmann

Trophy Winners:-

Best & Fairest - Sarah Rothe
Best & Fairest Runner-up - Dianne Bartsch
Coaches - Most Improved - Jasmine Giersch
Best On Court Grand Final - Dianne Bartsch
Association B & F Runner-up - Dianne Bartsch
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INTERMEDIATES - Shannon Gepp & Nikia Gepp

The team:-

Hayley Crommelin Kylie Schwartzkopff

Sarah Gilbertson Melissa Skarstrom - Vice Captain
Elissa Leske Carly Ward - Captain

Taryn Miegel Sally Weymouth

Elsa Roesler Kelly Wilksch

My biggest challenge for the season was to pick a mere 10 girls out of at least twice as many registered
to make up the U17 team. It was a very hard decision to make, especially with parents breathing
down my neck. But once the selections were made, all girls settled into the respective teams well.

I'd like to take this opportunity to encourage the up and coming Tanunda netballers to be proud to play
for your Club whether or not you're playing in the team of your choice. It's very hard to keep everyone
happy, but the coaches and committee are doing their best to deal with the increasing number of
registrations every year.

Although the team were undefeated in round one, we did have a couple of close encounters, only

beating Freeling and Barossa by 7 goals in very hard fought battles. Round two we were prepared and
beat both teams convincingly. Our first aim was complete - minor round premiers.

All 10 girls played during the final series. They were to meet Freeling in the second semi final, but they
beat us. This made the team realize that four strong and consistent quarters were required if we were to
win the big one. The following week against Nuriootpa in the preliminary final, we did just that.

Come grand final day the girls played their best game of netball for the season. We “kicked some
Freeling butt I” to quote one of the players.

Overall, it was a fantastic season of netball and friendship enjoyed by the team and also the parents and
supporters. Thankyou to them for being there every week.

There are many | thank for their support of our team. A special thanks to our team manager Jeanette
Roesler. It was her that kept organizing the team every week and supplying us with first aid and the all
important energy boosting sweets at half time - not to mention all those tissues.

My biggest and most sincere thanks goes to the girls. You all worked hard through the season, supported
my decisions, remained enthusiastic, and continued to improve. Congratulations on winning both the
premiership and the goal throwing trophy - you deserved it.

All the best for your senior netball careers at Tanunda.

Trophy winners:-

Best & Fairest - Kelly Wilksch

Best & Fairest Runner-up (Tied) - Elsa Roesler
- Elissa Leske

Most Consistent - Carly Ward

Best On Court Grand Final Elissa Leske



Junior 1 - Fiona Hawkes

It was a very hard start to the season with so many girls trying out for the Junior 1 and 2 teams. Finaily
we ended up with ten girls in Junior 1's.

We had a great season apart from the team having to rotate for court time and also different positions.
The girls improved immensely throughout the season to unfortunately miss out by one premiership point
to finish fifth on the ladder. There were a lot of close games, winning by one or two goals and also
drawing. ,

Many thanks go to all the parents for their support and help throughout the season.

Finally I'd just like to thank all the girls for having me as their coach as it was a real privilege to work with
all of you and congratulations to everyone of you for your determination and endless support of one
another with each game.

Good luck for next season.

Trophy winner:-
Best & Fairest - Jane Rothe
Best & Fairest Runner-up - Claire Fromm

Team Player - Jamie-L.ee Braunack
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Junior 2 - Tracey Hoklas & Michelle Graetz

The Team:

Erin Jones - (captain) - dominating, energetic, always there.
Carly Bergen - (vice captain) - consistent, accurate, supportive.
Kristee Bartsch - bubbly, sneaky, a runner.

Joanna Krips - good leader, accurate, dodgey.

Hayley Plowman - flamboyant, quick, leads well.

Sally Garrett - deceptive, thinker, great interceptor.

Emily Solomon - quick, good backup, talkative.

Renee Thorpe - quiet, great reach, listens.

Kimberly Braunack - tough, versatile, floater.

Julie Lynas - follows instructions, good hands, great rebounder.
Cassandra Mewett - tight, determined, concentrating.

What a season we had this year with eleven eager girls ready to play NETBALL !

Our expectations for the season were more than fulfilled as the season got underway. The girls skills
improved every week and they showed their versatility by us being able try different combinations. We
were also pleased to see that each of the girls played a fair amount of time on the court leading up to the
finals.

As a team the girls got along really well and were full of enthusiasm, even to the extent of asking to do
laps of the oval at practice (maybe that’s due to the fact that there was football training!). But seriously,
the girls were always willing to train hard and leamn new drills and patterns of play. It was good that we
could have times for fun and times to knuckle down. This was really apparent on Saturdays with the girls
showing their commitment to their team and desire to win their games. By the end of the minor round our
team had only lost 4 games, with Nuriootpa and Freeling being the only teams ahead of them.

With the finals looming, it was really difficult to decide on a starting team to play against Gawler Centrals.
We knew that if we got a good start on them that we would have a good chance of winning the game.
The girls were nervous but eager to get on court but were disappointedly delayed due to a draw in the
match beforehand. Finally the girls got on the court and did just as we asked and had a convincing and
confidence building win.

This brought us through to the preliminary final against Freeling. We had never beaten Freeling before so
the nerves were increased but so was the determination. Once again, (not that we're superstitious) there
was a draw in the game beforehand which lightened their nerves and gave them confidence. As the
game began, it poured with rain which unsettled Freeling but didn't bother us, giving us a handy lead.
Freeling came back in the last quarter but the girls didn’t panic and had a tight but well deserved win by 4
goals.

We were really proud that the girls had made the grand final. Something we hadn’t expected at the start
of the season.

We knew going into the grand final that Nuriootpa would be a very difficult team to beat, considering that
they were undefeated for the season. All we could do was play our own game, work as a team and give it
our best shot ! The girls fought hard all game but were beaten by a much stronger side.

Although we were unable to play all eleven girls in the finals we were a TEAM !

Over the season each of the girls improved a great deal in the positions that we feel they can continue
with in years to come,

A big thank you to all the parents for endless support on the sidelines and with scoring. Your
encouragement throughout the season gave the girls incentive to become the Junior 2 Runners-up for
1968.



SUB-JUNIOR 1 - Wendy Mattner

The Team:-

Megan Buckby Heidi Liersch

Marella Hart Chelsea Matischoss

Alex Hoffmann Kayla Priest

Shelley Hoklas Jessica Walker

Alice Kleinig Lauren Zerna

Trophy Winners:- ,

Best & Fairest - Chelsea Mattschoss
Best & Fairest Runner-up - Jessica Walker
Most Improved - Marelia Hart

The season went well for this team of eager and enthusiastic girls. Three girls who shouid have
technically played in Juniors were kept back in Sub-juniors for another year to gain more experience in
the game of netball. All girls played together as a team and responded to changes throughout the
season. We experienced a few losses in the minor round but made it to the preliminary final which
unfortunately we lost, however all players gave it their best shot. Well done girls.

Thankyou to all the parents for the support and assistance to me during the season, which is very much
appreciated. Thankyou also to Gayle and Janine for your support and help with training's.

Good luck next year girls.
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SUB-JUNIOR 2 - Gayle Dawkins

We are fortunate to have a Club rich in netball talent and this is very obvious in many of our younger

players. The Sub-junior 2 side this season was a group of young, talented and enthusiastic netballers
whom | had much pleasure in coaching.

It is most important at this level that the girls enjoy their netball. | make this my number one aim and then
concentrate on improving their netball skills and court play. Training's this season were always well
attended and enthusiastically approached. All players were eager to learmn and responded well to the
many different drills etc. we incorporated into our training sessions.

Everyone was required to be able to play at least two different positions on the court. This allows for
greater team flexibility and makes rotating the girls much easier on a Saturday. It also greatly improves
their skill level and understanding of the game of netball.

As we progressed through the minor round all players displayed increased confidence and improvement
with their court play. Everyone also got on very well and played as a team. We went through the minor
round undefeated with Nuriootpa being the only team that had really challenged us. ’

A few weeks before the finals | issued a challenge to the team and said that | was looking for my best
combination to play in the finals. At!"jalayers responded and put in that extra effort in matches and at
training's. We won a comfortable 2™ semi-final by 9 goals and then went on to beat Nuriootpa by 10
goals in the grand final. The pleasing thing for me was that all 9 players were given court time in both
finals and were able to experience the buzz and excitement of a grand final win.

Special thanks to Janine Walker and Wendy Mattner for their help and support throughout the season.
Thankyou to parents and grandparents for assisting with scoring, timing etc. and being supportive
towards me. Thanks also to the committee for all their hard work to ensure the Club runs as smoothly as
possible.

Finally, to alf the girls; congratulations on winning your premiership !! It is thoroughly deserved for all the

effort you put in this season. Coaching you this season has given me a great deal of satisfaction and
enjoyment.

Premierships don't come along every season, so enjoy this one girls and | hope you all continue with
your netball next season.

The Team:-

Bianca Giersch Kate Jones
Amber Glastonbury Alex Lykke
Chelsea Grummett Lisa Maude
Vicki Hein Jodi Williams

Jessica Johnson
Trophy winners:-
Best & Fairest - Bianca Giersch

Best & Fairest Runner-up - Chelsea Grummett
Most Consistent Player - Alex Lykke



SUB-JUNIOR 3 - Janine Walker

Sub Junior 3 consisted of 8 players, 2 of which had not played netball, and 6 girls that were still

able to play Modifieds. The girls worked well together even though some were playing in all different
positions on the court. This team won all their Sub Junior 3 competition quite easily. Later in the season a
few sub junior 2 teams came down and joined the sub junior 3 competition, and out of this group we only
had one hard team and that was South Gawler because of their height and size.

Making the Grand Final we were playing South Gawler, | made a few changes to try to get more height at
both ends of the court, tried a few new things but unfortunately we did not manage to beat them.
However | believe that these Sub Junior 3 girls did win their competition as South Gawler was a Sub
Junior 2 team, with 5 of their girls having to go up to Juniors next season and our girls were still to play
Modifieds. Well done girls.

Rachel Agars our captain won the Associations Best & Fairest which is an outstanding achievement.
| would like to thank Gayle and Wendy for their help through the season, the sponsors for their weekly
awards, the umpires for a job well done, the Tanunda Netball Club for the support and especially to all

the parents and supporters who came our and scored and timed for me and kept on encouraging the
girls, and to the girls for putting in a great effort all season and putting up with me. Thankyou.

This great team consisted of.-

Becky Spencer Meggie Zerna
Kelly Buckby Rachel Agars
Rebecca Murphy Kate Fechner
Amy Kinlock Bethany Rothe

Presentations were made to:-

Best & Fairest - Rachel Agars
Best & Fairest Runner-up - Meggie Zerna
Most Consistent - Kelly Buckby

Most Improved - Kate Fechner

Great Year Girls
Janine Walker
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MODIFIEDS - Lyn Hoklas & Katrina Neldner

The team consisted:-

Sophie Hage Talia Miles Toni Martin
Chanel Kahl Gemma Schrapel Megan Hoklas
Lauren Kruger Emma Kinlock Celeste Newbery
Alex Lubcke Erin Solomon Abby Greening
Lauren Neldner Sam Mickan Chloe Frentsch

Lauren Bailey

Katrina and | once again enjoyed coaching the modifieds. We don't have the pleasure of finals.
We just have the pleasure of seeing the girls enjoy and improve their netball skills from week
to week. Thankyou to all the parents who helped score on Saturdays and thankyou to the girls
for a wonderful 1998 netball season. Hope to see you all next year.

Lyn & Katrina

WOHLERS OF THE BAROSSA
MOST SUCCESSFUL PLAYER 1998

JANE ROTHE
(Junior 1)

PREMIERSHIP TEAMS 1998

SUB-JUNIOR 2
INTERMEDIATE

SENIOR 6

RUNNER-UP PREMIERSHIP TEAMS 1998

SUB-JUNIOR 3
JUNIOR 2

SENIOR 3



THANKYQU TO OUR SPONSORS OF TROPHIES

ADELAIDE BANK

APEX BAKERY

BAROSSA EXPRERSS

BAROSSA GARAGES

BAROSSA SIGNS

BAROSSA TAXI'S

BAROSSA VALLEY CRANE HIRE
BAROSSA VALLEY TOYOTA
BRIAN & LYN HOKLAS

CELLAR MASTER WINES

DAVID & MARJORIE LEHMANN
DEAN & CHERYL KRAEHENBUHL
DIANNE BARTSCH

ELM & LYNNELINDNER

FIONA HAWKES

FRANK & THELMA MURPHY
HAHN'S HAULAGE

HILLSIDE EXCAVATIONS

HOUSE PROUD DECOR CENTRE
JANETTE SCHWARTZKOPFF
JOHN & JANINE WALKER

JOHN & WENDY MATTNER

JOHN KLEINIG

JOHN ROTHE VIDEO

KEN & LOU KLINGNER
KINGSLEY & KATHY MARSCHALL
LYNAS VALLEY FORD

MRS DAPH SCHMIDT

MRS MARY HEIDENRECIH
PETER & CAROLINE HUEPPAUFF
PHILLIP & KATRINA NELDNER
ROBERT & GAYLE DAWKINS
RON & SUE FULLER

ROSALIE WARD

TANUNDA FRAMING & PIX
TANUNDA MOTORS (C & J HARVEY)
TANUNDA RADIO ELECTRICAL
TANUNDA SUPA BARN

TED & JO BUCK

THE TANUNDA HOTEL

TRACEY HOKLAS & MICHELLE GRAETZ
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